
July 12, 2017 Minutes East Wawanosh 

Present:   Reunion Chair Jamie McCallum, Secretary Joan Vincent, Jonathan VanCamp, Linda Logan, 

Heather Shiell, Neil Vincent, Lila Rintoul, Meggan McCallum, Matt Beck, Allen Walker, Steve Nixon 

Regrets:  Alice McDowell, Kim Walker, Connie Goodall, Vicky Bremner, Sylvia Nonkes-Verburg 

Welcome: Chair Jamie McCallum welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Motion to approve the June 27, 2017 meeting was made by Linda Logan and seconded by Lila Rintoul. 

           CARRIED. 

Financial report given by Joan Vincent and listed separately below. 

Motion to approve the Bills paid at Homecoming made by Matt Beck and seconded by Steve Nixon. 

           CARRIED. 

Motion to approve paying the bills listed made by Heather Shiell and seconded by Lila Rintoul. 

           CARRIED. 

Motion to pay the expected bills made by Margaret Vincent and seconded by Matt Beck.  CARRIED. 

Motion to approve the financial report made by Ray Hallahan and seconded by Linda Logan.. 

           CARRIED. 

Thank you ads are to go in the newspaper, thank people and the Sponsor Board listing, include Dave 

Franken and those who helped with the road cleanup 

Send thank you letter to North Huron, Morris-Turnberry and Huron County. 

Create and send a card for sponsors from the weekend. 

Motion made by Margaret Vincent and seconded by Ray Hallahan to put a thank you ad in the Advance 

Times and the Citizen to include all others that pulled together to make it work, all sponsor levels and 

friends are to be included in the ads.       CARRIED. 

Motion by Matt Beck and seconded by Neil Vincent to give packages to Dave Franken and the Hilds.  

Linda Logan will put the packages together.      CARRIED. 

Motion by Heather Shiell and seconded by Matt Beck to send thank you’s to North Huron, Morris-

Turnberry and Huron County Public Works staff.      CARRIED. 

 

Thank you expressed to all Committee Chairs. 

 

Maintenance – everything went pretty well 

 Lack of lighting at port a potties  was commented on 



 Big Thanks to Matt Beck 

Children’s Activities – first hour went well 

- Rained so it got moved 

- Motion by Matt beck and seconded by Heather Shiell to donate the freezies to minor ball. 

CARRIED. 

 

Church Service –  decision supported that the offering was for the United Church who planned and  

 conducted the service 

 Happy with the crowd 

Special music was well received and the cheque was returned.  Paul Laidlaw was pleased to 

participate. 

Fundraising – Ray Hallahan reported $2985. from raffle.   

Winners were :  1st prize beef donated by Dave Franken won by Gavin and Laura VanCamp 

  2nd prize beef donated by Huron Bay Co-op won by William J.L. Stevenson 

  3rd prize pork donated by Roger and Debbie Hopper won by Jason Goodall 

  4th prize pork donated by Monoway Farms won by Harvey Black 

  5th prize lamb donated by The Bruton Family won by Kerry Nesbitt 

Thank Ray for Fundraisers and all work. 

Registrations 

 Dave Franken was given family package that Ray got from Alice.  The old sponsorship packages  

 and weekend packages included.   Dave gave over $8000. In sponsorship dollars before what in  

 kind he donated.   Motion by Lila Rintoul and seconded by Linda Logan to cover the cost of  

 Dave’s package.         CARRIED. 

Motion by Matt Beck and seconded by Margaret Vincent to give a souvenir package to the sponsor that  

 had contacted Linda Logan.       CARRIED. 

History Book – has been receiving rave reviews.  There are about 180 left and people are dropping in to  

 purchase them. 

Good work to Linda Logan and Sylvia Nonkes-Verburg. 

Souvenirs – lots left 

 Lowered prices a couple of times but last order not touched 



 There are 100 L shirts and 100 XL shirts plus more shirts, 106 red cups,  hats etc.  Make up a 

capsule for the  

 arena of souvenirs, newspaper etc. 

 Give souvenirs to volunteers that helped with clean up etc. 

 All that was removed from the website was décor and tickets.  There were 3 wreaths left, 1 roll  

 Each of navy, white, and green. 

 Matt will get a list of volunteers that helped.  Names are to include Rick Buchanan, Vaughn  

 Vincent, Jim McGee, Cam Cook, Cam Procter, Murray Vincent, Nicole Graf and Stu Moffatt.   

 Think of other names in next two weeks. 

 Advertise souvenirs on face book.  It was $ 15. That each T- shirt and hat cost. 

 At the St. Helens fish fry they had draws and gave out T shirts.  Suggested giving out T-shirts at  

 Fowl Supper. 

Motion by Ray Hallahan and seconded by Margaret Vincent that it be at the discretion of each  

Committee Chair for identifying the individuals to give packages to.         CARRIED. 

Give names to Joan Vincent to give to Linda Logan. 

Get an inventory of souvenirs in August or September and run on website until end of July. 

At Fowl Supper, give away by putting stickers on plates.  Come up to front to claim prize with  

sticker.   

Could give some away at other events.  Place artifacts at North Huron Museum.  Permanent  

display of artifacts from 67, 92, and 17.  Discuss later. 

Some still owe for committee shirts.  Decide by email re Fowl Supper and number of give aways? 

Motion by Ray Hallahan and seconded by Linda Logan to do 2 stickers per table for the 19  

tables.  Put stickers under plates for 38 shirts.    CARRIED. 

Thanks for an excellent job to Linda Logan and Heather Shiell.   

Bar – Jonathan VanCamp – everything went well with a few minor glitches.  Ran out of all but Bud Lite  

 and went to beer store for more supplies.  Band looked for perks not in contract and were not  

 given any.  There were 700+ on Saturday night.  There were a few things about noise but  

 nothing bad.  Steve Delisle used a drone to tape and Mr. Park taped the 45 minute parade.   

 Anyone wanting a copy can contact him.  



 Lot of compliments.  Security company re-imbursed for 1 sick that did not show up. 

Jason – nothing 

Decorating – Dave Franken got last of supplies. 

Thank you to Kenny Marks who loaned antiques for decorations. 

Big hand to Lila Rintoul.  Colours and décor were sharp.  Big Thank You. 

Entertainment 

 Friday – good but loud 

 DJ Sunday was good 

Beard Growing Contest- Thank 9 entrants and Damion for judging 

 Winners listed below 

  Longest full beard -Bill Taylor 

  Best Trimmed Beard – Matt Beck  

    Marvin Cook 

 Best Goatee - Chris Shiell 

 Best Ornate Mustache – Matt Shiell 

 Scruffiest Beard – Keith Black 

   Ralph Scott 

 Most Naturally Colourful – Ryan Cook 

    Les Caldwell 

 Own notoriety by having the competition.  CKNX was amazed by it. 

Thank you to Neil Vincent. 

Photography – packages for judges ( Tom Parker and Jerry McDonnell.) include in previous motion. 

Publicity and Advertising – have all 8 signs 

-advertise that can get for a donation to Reunion (cost $83,) 

- committee members have first chance 

Motion by Matt Beck and seconded by Steve Nixon that 1 sign go to each of Belgrave and Auburn Co- 

ops, North Huron Museum and Dave Franken.     CARRIED. 

Neil Vincent, Elaine Snell, Steve Nixon and Linda Logan would each like one.  Motion by 

Lila Rintoul and seconded by Matt that they make a donation up to them for the signs. 

         CARRIED. 

Car Magnets – Matt Beck would like one and if anyone else would like one.  Motion by  



Linda Logan and seconded by Lila Rintoul to do car magnets by donation also.     CARRIED. 

Thank you Margaret. 

Parade – overwhelming success 

 Over 100 entries 

 Photo of each taken and put onto face book 

Softball – money given to Reunion 

 One broken bat 

 Most of money from 2 winning teams came back in 

 Winning team got bar tickets and 2nd team got bar tickets and gave money to committee. 

Parking – field not too bad when in with packer 

 Ron’s was fine. 

Golf Tournament – 52 golfers 

 Just short $1200 profit. 

 Should pay ahead of time 

 Lots of good prizes 

 3 teams cancelled last minute 

Kim – nothing 

School Reunion – good display  

 Not a lot of attendance 

 People looked at display 

 Pass along thanks to Courtney Brown 

Volunteers /Committee Chairs did a good job 

 Some scrambling on Saturday 

 Pass on THANKS 

Other – Flag Storage 

 Keep up for rest of summer 

 Keep and store 

 Question Christmas decorations 

Sponsor sign 



 1st landing in arena 

 Someone to help if ok with Arena Board and Committee 

 Leave up, looks good 

 Leave decorations up for now. 

Motion by Margaret Vincent and seconded by Matt Beck to put sign up on landing with Arena Board’s 

 approval.         CARRIED. 

Next meeting will be in the fall.  An email will be sent out. 

Elaine Snell has pictures she took at Reunion.  Motion by Lila Rintoul and seconded by Linda Logan to re- 

imburse Elaine for the pictures.       CARRIED. 

Message – great weekend 

Consistent messaging 

#s available when get them from weekend. 

Ray Hallahan expressed thank you to Jamie McCallum and Joan Vincent.  Jamie McCallum expressed  

thank you to all who helped. 

Motion by Heather Shiell and seconded by Steve Nixon to adjourn.  CARRIED. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



     FINANCIALS 

Balance as of July 12, 2017        $21,440.20 

  

Bills to Approve 

 Blyth Printing     $107.35 

 The Citizen     $ 75.92 

 Neil Vincent     $792.44 

 Linda Logan     $ 39.76 

 Lila Rintoul     $224.41 

 Burke’s Tent Rentals    $310.75 

 Blackburn Radio    $813.60 

 Tow Truck (Barry’s Service Centre)  _____ 

 H.O. Jerry     $619.76 

 The Workshop     $ 33.90 

 Wingham Foodland    $ 40.64 

 Sylvia Nonkes-Verburg    $568.88 

 

Bills During Reunion 

 Dean’s ValuMart (cakes) 

 DJ 

 TCU 

 Karli June 

 Pineridge 

 Umpires 

ETC.  

 


